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Inside this  issue: 

“Upon the subject of education…I can only say that I view it as 
the most important subject which we as a people may be en-
gaged in.” Abraham Lincoln 

THE FRENCHTOWN SCHOOL BOARD CUTS 

SCHOOL DISTRICT TAXES WHEN SETTING THE 

2022-2023 SCHOOL BUDGET  

Each August, School Boards across the state set and de-

termine their budgets for the upcoming fiscal year.  The 

fiscal year runs from July 1 to June 30.  When school 

boards set their district’s budget, it establishes how 

much local taxpayers will pay to support the school dis-

trict in which they reside. Five years in a row, the 

Frenchtown School Board has lowered the mill amount.  

In 2017-2018 the mill amount was 390.72, now for fiscal 

year 2022-2023 the are down to 302.09, which is below 

the mill amounts of 2013-2014 which were set at 305.75. 

Please see the mill chart history below:  

 

 

There are factors that lead to the setting of mills; ANB is 

one of those contributing factors.  ANB stands for 

“Annual Number Belonging” (student enrollment). ANB 

is calculated over the course of two child counts dates 

during the school year. Please see the Frenchtown ANB 

History below: 

The taxable value of the Frenchtown School District 

plays a role in the number of mills a school district can 

ask for as well. The taxable value of Frenchtown hit a 

low in 2016; however, taxable value has trended up the 

last six years. The higher the taxable value the more 

taxes can be spread out over a broad spectrum, easing 

the tax burden.  Please see the Frenchtown School Dis-

trict’s taxable value history below: 
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The Frenchtown Board of Trustees voted to run a mill levy 

last spring asking for additional operating funds for the 

2022-2023 school year.  The levy failed. Increases to state 

aide, based on ANB (enrollment numbers) and inflationary 

components are the only increases the general fund has 

received for the last 16 years.  The last time since an opera-

tional levy has been not voted in since 2006. 

ENROLLMENT ( above) 

Comparison of enrollment over the last several years. 

This is a snap shot of the FTSD enrollment numbers over 

the last several years.  Starting in 2019 the categories to 

reflect what we are currently doing with four different 

grade level separations. These numbers are not our Annual 

Number Belonging (ANB), but the numbers we have to 

start the school year. The official count will occur in Octo-

ber.  

THE LOOPS!  

What are we talking about…the loops? We are asking 
parents and guardians who want to walk their children to 
the school to park in one of the parking lots. We even en-
courage parents to walk children to their respective 
schools; however, if you are in the vehicle “loop”, then 
please stay in the vehicle and allow the kiddos to get out of 
the vehicle on their own, this should allow the cars in the 
“loop” to move through in a more efficient manner. We 
realize it might be challenging, but for the sake of the 
“loop” and those who are waiting to get into the “loop”, 
please stay in the vehicle or by all means, feel free to park 
and walk your child (ren) to their respective school. 
Thanks a bunch! 

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 23RD – NO SCHOOL 

So, what’s going on Friday, September 23rd when we have 
no school for students? Well, we are going to fulfill some 
trainings that are both required and needed. The agenda is 
below: 

8:00 - 8:30   Staff arrival at North Campus, T-shirt pick-up  

8:45 - 9:00 All Staff Photo in HS gym 

9:00 - 9:50 Trauma Informed Training Auditorium - Nancy 
    Berg 

10:00 -10:50 Suicide Prevention Training Auditorium -     
     Tamarack 

11:00- 11:30 Superintendent Message  

11:30-12:30Return to buildings/Lunch on your own 

12:30-2:30 Para Training in HS Glass Computer Lab 

12:30-2:30 PLC/Department/Grade Level Meetings 

2:30 - 3:30  Work in your rooms/prep 

OCTOBER 20-21 - NO SCHOOL 

October 20th and 21st are the two days set aside at the state 
level for teachers to participate in the professional develop-
ment activities of their professional organizations.  These 
days are commonly referred to as MEA days (Montana 
Education Association). If by chance you see our teachers 
not attending these meetings it is because they have al-
ready attended professional development activities and 
earlier workshops to further enhance their abilities to reach 
students.  

FREE AND REDUCED LUNCH APPLICATIONS 

We have the Free and Reduced Lunch applications availa-
ble in the district office, on our website, as well as at the 
individual buildings.  If you would like to complete the 
application process at any time during the school year, 
please call any of the offices and we will mail the applica-
tion out to you.  If you think your family might qualify, 
please complete the application and return it to school.  
Meals that are covered by free or reduced applications are 
paid at a higher rate by the government than what we 
charge for lunch and breakfast.  This helps to cover the 
added cost of providing lunch and breakfast to all of our 
students.  We are required by state and federal law to keep 
confidential the names of all students who meet these qual-
ifications, not even the classroom teacher knows if a child 
has qualified.  Only the administrators in charge of review-
ing the applications, the secretary and the lunch supervisor 
who enters the information into the system have 
knowledge of who has applied and who has qualified. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HELP WANTED AND NEEDED 

The Frenchtown School District is doing well in some 
areas and not so well in other areas in terms of employ-
ment. What we really need are SUBSTITUTES in virtually 
every area: Teachers, Custodians, Bus Drivers, and Food 
Service.  We also really need a few more paraprofession-
als.  

So what is the pay you might ask? Substitute teachers have 
just recently seen an increase in pay: $105.00 per day as a 
person who holds a current teaching certificate and $95.00 

a day for those who do not hold a teaching certificate. For 
those who want to serve as substitute custodians or food 
service workers, for example, will earn $13.01 per hour, 
which is an increase from $11.88 per hour. Substitute bus 
drivers will now earn $16.75 per hour with a guaranteed 
two hours per morning route and a guaranteed two hours 
per afternoon route with a total guaranteed four hours if 
both morning and afternoon shifts are driven.  

We are also still in need of paraprofessional assistance. 
Depending on the educational level of an applicant the 
paraprofessional wages start anywhere from $13.40 per 
hour to $13.53 per hour depending on experience. Full 
time employees also have access to benefits such as sick, 
vacation, and retirement.  

If you are interested in working at the school and working 
the same schedule as your child, then by all means give us 
a shout in the District Office or speak to one of our admin-
istrators about what these jobs entail. Again, we are doing 
well in many areas; however, we really could use some 
assistance in others.  

COMMITTEE MEETINGS  

(since August 9th) 

 August 9th – Negotiations Committee – Certified Ma-
trix review 

 August 23rd – Facility Committee – Long Range Plan-
ning       

1. Dan McGee – Building Mind and Body at     
                                   tended 

2. We are conducting a Demographic Study 

3. Discussion of Long Range Planning, Facility, and 
Land 

 August 30th – Special Board Meeting – MTSBA Trus-
tee Traning 

 September 1st – Transportation Committee – Routes 
and Handbook 

 September 13th – Negotiations Committee – Bonus 
pay and substitute pay 

 September 20th – School Improvement/Goals Com-
mittee – maintenance/custodial 

 September 20th – Policy Committee – Policy 2335 

 

(upcoming committee meetings) (not all dates are con-
firmed yet) 

 September 23rd - Safety Committee  

 Negotiations (certified matrix review) 

 Facility Committee 

We hope each of you have a wonderful fall. However, if 
we blink, then snow will be knee high and winter will be in 
full force! 
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 October 20-24 No School PIR Days 

 November 2-3 Parent Teacher Confer-

ences 3:30-7:00 p.m. 

High School Building Updates  

 Bronc Pride graphics were installed around the high 

school. We want students to feel a sense of pride as 

they walk the halls.  

 The polished concrete in the commons is awesome. It 

is brighter, easier to clean and the noise level in the 

room did not change. A big thank you to Mr. Mecham 

for a metal bronc sculpture bringing more bronc/pride 

spirit to the room. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Homecoming Queen Grace 

Martello and King Connor Michaud!  
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Infinite Campus Access 

You can access your student’s grades and attendance at any 

time via the Frenchtown School District website (ftsd.org). 

The link to the Infinite Campus Parent/Student portal site is 

located on the top of the home page as well as the main 

page of the High School. Click on the link and then enter 

your I.D. and password to see a current grade report. If you 

do not have a copy of the access codes please call the high 

school office. Grades are updated at least one time per 

week. If you have a question or a concern regarding a grade 

please contact the teacher.  E-mail is the most effective 

way to communicate with our teachers as there are no 

phones in the classrooms. All e-mail addresses are avail-

abe on our website. It’s important to be involved! 

Agriculture Science and FFA 

We are really excited to offer Ag Science and FFA in 

Frenchtown. The following courses are being offered: 

Introduction to Agriculture 

Course Description: This course is specifically designed to 

allow students to explore the various facets of FFA and the 

agriculture industry. Students will gain knowledge in ani-

mal science, horticulture, food science, leadership skills, 

public speaking, and FFA opportunities. Instruction and 

student learning will occur through lectures, student pro-

jects, group discussions, hands-on experiences, FFA expe-

riences, CDE participation, and their SAE program. 

 Ag Plant Science (Horticulture) 

Course Description: Within this course, students will ex-

plore the vast industries within horticulture. Topics that are 

covered range from a general introduction to soil sciences, 

crop sciences, plant propagation, and floral design. Instruc-

tion and student learning will occur through lectures, stu-

dent projects, group discussions, hands-on experiences, 

FFA experiences, CDE participation, and their SAE pro-

gram. 

 Vet Science 

Course Description: From animal systems to clinical proce-

dures, this class is the perfect opportunity to prepare stu-

dents for working with animals. They will explore the his-

tory of the livestock industry, understand proper animal 

handling, and be able to classify animal health issues. Stu-

dents will learn through lectures, group projects, the con-

struction of 3D models, and career explorations. 

 Ag Leadership and Personal Skills  

Course Description: Future leaders of Frenchtown will 

have the opportunity to sharpen their leadership skills and 

broaden their agricultural knowledge in this course. There 

will be opportunities for self-development through person-

ality quizzes and team-building activities. An employment 

fair will allow students to show off their skills and profes-

sionalism. Students will also learn how to advocate for 

agriculture in public settings as well as in personal conver-

sations. 

Agricultural Business 

Course Description: This Agribusiness class encompasses 

the economic aspects of agriculture through the production, 

business, purchasing, finance, and marketing of agricultural 

products in an ever-changing economy. Students will learn 

what it takes to start up a business, be effective managers, 

and serve as strong salespeople. 

Ag Mechanics 

Course Description: This class consists of strong technical 

content complemented by the development of practical, 

hands-on skills. Students in this class will be able to devel-

op technical skills in the areas of machine operation, elec-

tricity, engine operation, and welding. Students will gain 

experience in the fabrication of metals through working 

hands-on to learn skills relevant to metalworking. 

 

FFA District Leadership Seminar hosted in Frenchtown  

On Tuesday September 6th, Frenchtown High School was 

filled with a sea of blue jackets as almost 200 FFA mem-

bers from the Western District gathered for the first event 

of the year. The District Leadership Seminar (DLS) is an 

exciting opportunity for FFA members to get to know each 

other and develop their leadership skills through workshops 

facilitated by Montana FFA’s state officer team. French-

town FFA hosted DLS this year to kick start their new FFA 

program. FFA members participated in official opening 

ceremonies and then broke into groups to learn about FFA 

opportunities, practice setting goals, and understand the 

steps to success! “Everyone there was super excited and 

interested, which is part of what made it fun,” said Savan-

nah Deuter, a senior enrolled in ag plant science. Savannah 

was one of the 21 Frenchtown students that attended DLS. 

What a great start to the FFA year!  
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Ms. Andres Agriculture 
Education 
Hi everyone! My name is 
Kyla Andres and I am 
thrilled to be starting the 
Agriculture Science pro-
gram at Frenchtown High 
School! My passion for 
agriculture started on our 
family farm in Ashland, 
MT and followed me to 
the top of Evaro hill where 
my family happily put 
down our roots. I graduat-
ed from Big Sky High 
School where I was eager-

ly enrolled in agriculture education classes and an active 
Missoula FFA member. I enrolled at Montana State Uni-
versity knowing that I wanted to go into education. In 
2019, I was elected to serve on the Montana FFA State 
Officer team. I spent the year traveling the state and visit-
ing Montana’s incredibly diverse agricultural education 
programs. This experience solidified my decision to pursue 
agriculture education. I love the way agriculture education 
makes learning come to life with relevant, hands-on expe-
riences. In May, I graduated from Montana State Universi-
ty with a degree in Agricultural Education and lots of Bob-

cat pride. I am so excited to bring agriculture education to 
Frenchtown Highschool and already love being a Bronc! 
When I’m not at school, you might find me baking, travel-
ing, or spending as much time outside as I can.  
 

Ms. McArthur English/French 

My name is Karilyn 

McArthur, and my Mon-

tana roots dig super deep! I 

was born in Missoula, and 

raised in Lolo by two lov-

ing parents who are still 

together after 30 years. I 

graduated from Sentinel 

High School, where I also 

completed my student 

teaching. My alma mater is 

the University of Montana 

(Go Griz!), where I studied 

English, French, and Sec-

ondary Education. I was fortunate enough to visit France 

for the first time when I was 11 years old, and from then 

on, the language, the culture, and the francophone world 

has completely engulfed my life! I was lucky enough to 

have lived in Saint Quentin, France from September 2021 

to April 2022, teaching English to French high schoolers. 

When I'm not at school you can catch me on the disc golf 

course, cuddling my cat MJ, playing with my niece and 

nephew, or anywhere near the water with my paddleboard 

in the summer time. I also am an avid reader and film 

watcher, so I am always ready for the newest recommenda-

tion. Coming into an English and French position here at 

Frenchtown feels truly like a dream for an energetic first 

year teacher such as myself.  

 

Mr. Reinhardt Health 

Enhancement 

Hello Frenchtown Com-

munity! My name is Jerad 

Reinhardt and I will be 

teaching Freshman Health 

Enhancement classes at 

Frenchtown High School 

this year. I grew up in 

Newberg, Oregon in the 

Willamette Valley. Upon 

graduating high school in 

2001, attended U of M. 

While at the University of 

Montana, I earned a B.S. In Health Enhancement. After 

graduating college, I spent a couple of years substitute 

teaching so that I could travel and play the sport I was 

introduced to while in college, rugby! I had the opportunity 

to travel and play in both New Zealand and Australia, as 

well as attend the 2007 Rugby World Cup in France. In 

addition, my travels have taken me to 20 plus countries on 

four continents! This is my 10th year of teaching, and I 

have taught every age group from kindergarten to seniors. 

In addition to teaching, I have also coached wrestling, 

softball, and rugby. In my free time I like to get outside 

and hit the waterways and mountains of this great state! 

I’m also learning the ropes of being a new Dad, and will 

soon have a 1 year old crawling around. I’m looking for-

ward to the school year and becoming a part of Bronc Na-

tion.  

Mr. Allison Industrial 

Education 

Hello hello! My name is 

Cody Allison and I was 

born and raised in Great 

Falls where I graduated 

from C.M. Russell High.  

At 18 I had no idea what I 

wanted to do with my life 

but I knew that fishing and 

hunting wasn't going to 

pay the bills. I decided to 

try out the Helena College 

of Technology Welding 

program. Starting from scratch at 19 I began my journey in 

welding, fabrication and mechanics.  After finishing I 

moved back to Great Falls and started working as a welder 

for a company that fabricated specialized grain and seed 

cleaning separation equipment as well as structural steel 

welding, mobile welding and millwright work for local 

grain elevators.  From there I moved into the welder posi-

tion for the Department of Transportation working on an 

assembly line building all the new tractor units for plowing 

and tow plowing snow as well as maintenance on all of the 

Helena sector road maintenance equipment. After the state 

I worked for the 583rd Missile Maintenance Squadron for 

the U.S Air Force bouncing around missile sites doing 

periodical maintenance aka pulling out the old, putting in 

the new, and fixing the broken. On the side I've also ran 

and operated my own fab and metal art business since 

2012. Which all led to here, Frenchtown! Besides all the 

Griz games and outdoor recreation, my beautiful wife and I 

wanted our two little boys to grow up in a smaller Montana 

community.  A community with substantially less wind 

than what we were used to in Great Falls and mountains 

for our wild pack of hounds and horses! During my career 

I've always enjoyed teaching others with all types of per-

sonalities how to advance as welders, step up in the field, 

and have fun doing it!  Which is why I'm so excited to take 

on this role and open some eyes to what welding really is 

and what it can be. It is a tool that everyone should have in 

his or her back pocket!  My motto is "you don't know if 

you don't go."  That's why we are here in Frenchtown and I 

hope we can give all kids a taste of the trades.  
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Mr. Petritz Special Edu-

cation 

Hello! My name is Archie 

Petritz and I am a Special 

Education Teacher. I 

graduated from Butte 

Central in 2017 (Go 

Broncs now) and Carroll 

College in December of 

2021. My degree is in 

Secondary Education 

Social Studies, but I am 

working towards my Spe-

cial Education Endorse-

ment. I am thrilled to be here at Frenchtown and be a part 

of this great community! In my free time, I am a huge 

sports fan and love to watch the Griz, Carroll Saints, Hou-

ston Rockets and Astros, or my Tennessee Titans. I also 

enjoy going to the lake with friends and family, reading, 

and coaching the junior high football team as well. I love 

my job and am dedicated to providing the best education 

these students deserve. Thank you for the opportunity to 

be here and Go Broncs!  

Mr. Forsythe Science-

My Name is Jared For-

sythe.  I've taught for 7 

years in both Montana 

and Northern Idaho in 

the Sciences.  I was born 

and raised in West Yel-

lowstone, Montana.  

After 18 years of living 

in the coldest location in 

Montana I enrolled at 

University of Redlands 

in Southern California.  

The University was 

great, but southern California wore on me after 2.5 years 

and I transferred to the University of Montana and fin-

ished my degree.  During my senior year of college I was 

coaxed into ownership of an outdoor adventure company 

called Adventure Missoula.  I just finished my 19 season 

operating Adventure Missoula!  I enjoy teaching my em-

ployees on how to read white water and all skill sets of 

boating fish on the various local rivers.  In my spare time I 

enjoy snowmobiling, backcountry skiing, maintaining the 

family lavender farm, floating the rivers with my family 

and eating my wife’s good food! I'm excited to be part of 

the Frenchtown community and look forward to a great 

school year!  

 

 

 

 
 

Mr. Hungate Choir/

Percussion 

Hello everyone! My 

name is Josh Hungate, 

and I’m serving as your 

new Middle and High 

School Choir and Per-

cussion Teacher. I was 

born and raised in Mis-

soula, and with a family 

who always had music 

as a focus, I couldn’t 

imagine my life without 

it. I graduated from Big 

Sky High School in 2014, then attended the University of 

Montana for degrees in Music Education and Trombone 

Performance from 2014-2019. I’ve spent the last two years 

teaching in Missoula and Lolo, one as a choir teacher, and 

the second as a choir/assistant band teacher. I’m excited to 

continue my career in Frenchtown, and have already fallen 

in love with how tight-knit and supportive the community 

has been! In my spare time, I perform with the Missoula 

Symphony, Missoula Children’s Theatre, and a local funk 

group called Shakewell. I’m also a relatively new back-

packer, and am always looking for new hiking trails/

mountain camping spots. Go Broncs! 

 

Ms. Delaney Spanish 

¡Hola! My name is 

Michaela Delaney and I 

am ecstatic to be joining 

Frenchtown as the new 

Spanish teacher! I my-

self am a Frenchtown 

graduate and grew up in 

the community- so it 

feels extra special to be 

back to my roots. I be-

gan my college journey 

at Montana State before 

transferring to the Uni-

versity of Oregon where I graduated with a degree in 

Spanish. Upon graduating, I moved to Buenos Aires, Ar-

gentina where I volunteered in a community for adults and 

adolescents with cognitive disabilities. When I returned to 

the US, I decided I wanted to combine my passion for 

language with education. After graduating from the Uni-

versity of Montana with a Masters in Education, I took my 

first teaching job wayyyy up north in Nikiski, Alaska 

where I spent a lot of my time skiing, hiking and fishing. 

Though I loved all the outdoor opportunities Alaska had to 

offer, I was ready to make my way back to Montana and I 

could not be more thrilled to be in the community and 

school district that prepared me to be here. I can’t wait to 

be working with all these amazing learners at Frenchtown 

High School. Go broncs! 

Attendance - When you know your child is going to be 

absent, please call the Frenchtown High School office at 

(406) 626-2670 to report the absence and reason for the 

absence (appointment, taking the day off, sick).  The of-

fice has voice mail 24/7.   

 

Please remember- After the 10th absence in a class, a 

student will lose two percentage points from your se-

mester grade for each subsequent absence, unless proof 

of absence comes with a doctor’s note or legal note of 

some kind that proves the absence was unavoidable. 

 

**Sick Children – During the 2022-2023 school year 

FTSD is asking parents and students to monitor them-

selves closely and on a daily basis.  If a child is not feeling 

well/has a fever please keep them home for the safety and 

well-being of our students, staff, and community at 

Frenchtown Schools. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Graduation is currently scheduled for Sunday May 28th at 

1 p.m.  

 

 

 

Please make sure to check out the live stream on the new 

website to see some of the “in-class” happenings at the 

HS. Also follow us on Facebook and Twitter.  
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6-12 Counselors’ Corner  

Robyn Richardson 

Rachel Laughnan 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The start of the year has been busy with scheduling, new 
student registration, and post-secondary planning.  In the 
next few months we will be making contact with all sen-
iors to discuss post-secondary planning.  Regardless of 
where students are in the process of planning, we hope to 
offer information and assistance to help them meet their 
goals. In quarter three, 9th and 10th graders will be working 
through Montana Career Information systems occupational 
and career discovery activities.  We have information on 
the Counseling Department Website for free ACT/SAT 
test prep sites, scholarship applications and websites that 
allow easy college comparison options.   
 
We encourage all students to continually check and re-
check requirements for graduation, college admission, and 
scholarships.  
  
Letters of Recommendation  
College Applications have already begun!  If the college to 
which you are applying requires a Letter of Recommenda-
tion, please give the teacher/counselor you are asking at 
least a 2 week notice and a current resume or brag sheet.  
Transcript Requests 

Official Transcripts can now be requested by reaching out 
to the high school counselors or the high school office.  
Students should provide the name and address of the recip-
ient when making a request. Unofficial transcripts can be 
viewed through the IC portal under reports.  
College Applications 
Many colleges and universities are utilizing the Common 
Application or Send Edu for their application process. This 
is convenient for students and recommenders because eve-
rything can be done on-line. Counselors will receive a 
request to provide information or a recommendation 
through email. Your student should check with their Coun-
selor to ensure they received the request. Your student also 
needs to provide their Counselor with a current resume 2 
weeks prior so that we can write a comprehensive letter of 
recommendation.  
College Application Week  
 
College Application Week is October 3rd-7th this year.  
This is an event sponsored by OPI and Gear-Up to focus 
attention on college planning and increase college applica-
tions in Montana.  On October 5th and 6th students may 
leave class to come to the counseling center to apply.  All 
of the state’s 2 and 4 – year colleges will waive the appli-
cation fee during this week.   A special emphasis will be 
placed on assisting students who will be the first in their 
families to attend college and those who may not otherwise 
seriously consider applying to college.  During this week 
we will be setting aside time during the school day for 
students to work on future planning!  Whether students are 
going to go to college, join the military or join the work-
force, this week is a great time to start taking steps toward 
the future.   
 
FAFSA Completion Night, Wednesday, OCTOBER 5th 

from 5:30- 7:30 in the High School library. 
 
An informational letter will be emailed to all senior fami-
lies regarding what is needed to complete the FAFSA on 
this night.  Please join us if your student will be attending 
college in the fall of 2023. 
 
Suicide Prevention 
In these uncertain times it’s important for staff, students 
and parents to have conversations about mental health.  
Students in 9th and 10th grade will receive Signs of Suicide 
training with the counselors in health class this fall.   
The Suicide Prevention Lifeline website provides infor-
mation on risk factors and knowing the signs.  We encour-
age all parents to have a conversation with their children.  
Please check out their website at https://
suicidepreventionlifeline.org/how-we-can-all-prevent-
suicide/. 
 
Testing Information 
ACT:  The ACT is a standardized test that most colleg-
es/universities require prior to admissions.     All juniors 
will test this spring on April 19th during the school day 
free of charge.   Juniors can sign up for a myact.org ac-
count for free ACT test prep. 
 
Anyone wishing to take the ACT during a Saturday test 
date should visit act.org to check dates, prices and to regis-
ter. 
 
Pre-ACT- all sophomores will take the Pre-ACT on 
Tuesday, April 18th free of charge. 
 
PSAT: (for  freshmen/sophomores/juniors) Test date 
Oct. 12th.    Students should have already registered for this 
test. Only students who take the PSAT in their junior year 
can qualify for the National Merit Scholarship based on 
their PSAT test scores and how they compare nationwide. 
Juniors who receive free/reduced lunch qualify for fee 
waivers.  Freshmen and sophomores are encouraged to 
take the PSAT for practice.  
 
If you would like to take the SAT 
during a Saturday test date, please 
visit collegereadi-
ness.collegeboard.org. 
 
Scholarships   
Please check the Class of 2023 
Google Classroom for the scholarship 
page link. 
All scholarships currently available 
are on our Scholarship Google drive 
and it is updated regularly when new 
scholarships are received.    
https://docs.google.com/document/
d/1G9d-
hZ4Jf6e0Epfxxm8le393sn69tWJqkh-
nluv7ojI8/edit?usp=sharing.                    
 
College Fair 
Interested seniors will  attend the 
western region Montana College Fair 
on Tuesday, September 27th.  The 
fair features 65-95 colleges, universi-
ties, technical schools, military 
branches and other agencies from 
both in-state and out-of-state.  Stu-

dents will receive a lot of college knowledge!  
 
College Visit- Griz Preview Day 
Seniors have the opportunity to visit the University of 
Montana on Friday, October 14th to tour campus, learn 
about different majors, and speak to campus representa-
tives about the services offered at UM. 
 

NHS Tutoring 
The National Honor Society tutoring program has begun.  
Tutors are available Monday -Wednesday from 3:35 - 4:30 
in the high school library.    
 
Bronc Fast Track 
Freshmen and their parents interested in learning more 
about the Bronc Fast Track program should join the coun-
selors on November 3rd at 6:00 p.m. in the High School 
Auditorium.  We will discuss the requirements and appli-
cation process for the Fast Track.  The Bronc Fast Track 
allows high school students to earn 30 General Education 
credits for college while still in high school.  These credits 
are transferable to all Montana Universities. 
 
Stay Informed 
Looking for a way to stay informed?  Parents and students 
can receive up to date information and reminders by join-
ing the counselor Google Classrooms.  Students can join 
via their ftbroncs email which will also give parents ac-
cess.  If you cannot access your Counseling Google Class-
room, please see us in the counseling center.   
The join codes for each class are: 

Class of 2026- qk4i7r7 

Class of 2025 - mhqp4to 

Class of 2024 - p622j4h 

Class of 2023 - q7mxcfw 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1G9d-hZ4Jf6e0Epfxxm8le393sn69tWJqkhnluv7ojI8/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1G9d-hZ4Jf6e0Epfxxm8le393sn69tWJqkhnluv7ojI8/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1G9d-hZ4Jf6e0Epfxxm8le393sn69tWJqkhnluv7ojI8/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1G9d-hZ4Jf6e0Epfxxm8le393sn69tWJqkhnluv7ojI8/edit?usp=sharing
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Are you interested in traveling to Peru next summer?  Attend the informational meeting November 2nd at 6:00 in the high school audi-
torium.  See the information below to register for the meeting.  
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As I start my 10th year as an administrator at Frenchtown 

Schools and I am and saying to myself this is year number 

31 as a teacher, coach, administrator in the state of Mon-

tana!  Where has the time gone.  It has gone extremely fast 

and I am extremely thankful for my experiences in Lima, 

Hobson, St. Labre, Ronan, Twin Bridges, and Frenchtown 

Schools and communities.  My family is truly lucky to get 

the opportunity to live and work in the Frenchtown Com-

munity.  My wife Amy (A.K.A Mrs. America), is a school 

counselor, at Frenchtown Elementary, Henry is in 9th grade 

and Holden is in 3nd grade at Frenchtown Schools.  We 

enjoy Bobcat Football in the fall and chasing Henry and 

Holden around to all their athletic events!  Go Broncs!  I 

am committed to the staff, students, and community of 

Frenchtown and making our school the best in Montana!   

It has been a great start to Frenchtown Middle School!  

Parents and guardians please feel free to contact me at 

Frenchtown Middle School with any of your concerns!!  

Please be aware we are going into the 5th week of school 

and this is when traditionally some student’s grades drop 

and behaviors can change toward school.  I am asking you 

to use your Infinite Campus portal to track and monitor 

your student’s grades on an as needed basis.  Mid-Term 

for the first quarter will not be mailed out to parents.  Mid-

term for the first quarter was Friday, September 22.  Mid-

term grades will be posted in Infinite Campus by Wednes-

day, September 28, 2022. 

I will continue to send Thursday emails home each week.  

Emails will contain information regarding weekly events 

and general information that is important for families to 

receive on a weekly basis. 

Special Thanks:  Frenchtown Middle School is honored 

to have outstanding educators!  I encourage FMS parents 

to reach out to staff members via email if you have any 

questions or concerns.   I also want to extend my thanks to 

students, parents, and teachers at Frenchtown Middle 

School.  We are off to a tremendous start to the 2022-2023 

school year! 

Aaron Griffin 

Middle School Principal 

Frenchtown Schools 

 

Important Notes: 

 Incoming 7th Grade Reminder: Montana State 

Law requires any child enrolled in a Montana public 

school must have the following immunizations before 

entering the 7th grade: ***1 dose of Tetanus, Diph-

theria, and Pertussis (Tdap) booster before entering 

7th grade (Tdap is required to protect against whoop-

ing cough).  You will need to have your child immun-

ized before the start of the 7th grade year. Please 

provide the office with documentation from the health 

provider of the booster and the date that it was given. 

You may FAX documentation to the middle school 

office at (406) 626-2654. Exemptions to this law for 

religious or medical reasons will require an exemp-

tion form signed by the parent/guardian and be nota-

rized. 

 PTSA Fundraiser Starts:   On Monday, September 

19, 2022 and conclude on Friday, October 7, 2022. 

 NO SCHOOL:  For  students on Thursday-Friday, 

October 20-21, 2022 for MEA days.  No School on 

Monday, October 24, 2024 for MEA days. 

 Family-Teacher Conferences:  Wednesday-

Thursday, November 2-3, 2022 (School released at 

12:30 pm).  No School on Friday, November 4, 2022. 

MS Boys Basketball 

 Information regarding Middle School Boys Basket-

ball and try-outs will be posted at the beginning of 

October.  Try-Outs will most likely start on the week 

of Monday, October 17, 2022 

 $25.00 fee for all students participating in boy’s 

basketball. 

Game schedules will be out in early October for the 

2021-2022 season. 

Student Eligibility:  No Middle School student par tici-

pating in middle school sports can being failing two or 

more classes.  Eligibility runs on a weekly basis at French-

town Middle School.  Expect more academic rigor as we 

start the third week of school next week for students. 

Enrollment as of September 13, 2022 

 8th Grade:  113 

 7th Grade:  109  

 6th Grade:  110  

       Total:  332 

Middle School Students Enrolled in Extra-Curricular 

Sports (Fall 2022-2023) 

 Football:  45 

 Volleyball:  44   

 Cross Country:  23 

 Soccer:  22             Total:  133 

Update on MS Sports…. 

 At FMS home events (non-Copper League) we are 

charging ADULTS:  $3.00 and STUDENTS: $2.00 --

- Senior Citizens and children under 5 or free.   

 Home Extra-Curricular Events: Middle School 

Students that attend home events after school need to 

come with a parent or guardian.  Students are ex-

pected to be in the stadium stands or gyms during the 

home events.  No skateboards, bikes, and scooters on 

school grounds at extra-curricular events.  At home 

football games students will not be allowed to hang 

out along the ditch bank on the west side of the foot-

ball field or hang in groups in the middle school prac-

tice area.  Thank-you for your help. 

Meet the new FMS teachers – 

Connie Hart: am excited 
to be joining FMS this fall 
as the 7th grade Science 
Teacher.  This is my 8th 
year teaching middle 
school science, although 
I've worked in the educa-
tion field for nearly 30 
years.   I spent many years 
in environmental education 
in Minnesota and also did 
programming with live 
animals.  While most of my 
life has been spent, in Min-
nesota my family and I are 
now living our dream of moving west and we are beyond 
thrilled to be part of the Frenchtown community.  We love 

all things outdoors and are already spending our free time 
exploring and adventuring.  My husband Mike and I have 
three adult children, two of whom have also moved to the 
area.  We have appreciated the warm welcome and are 
looking forward to making our home here. 



10 

 

Evangeline Campbell:  
Growing up with my back 
to the Sapphire Mountains, 
I've always known Montana 

as home. In between stand-
ing at trailheads and motor-
cycling down faded Bitter-
root roads, I found myself 
studying English, Creative 
Writing, Russian Literature, 
and Education at the Uni-
versity of Montana. I'm still 
based out of Missoula and 
enjoy baking, farming, and 
a good book on dark winter 
evenings. Currently, I'm delving into automotive mechan-
ics as I work on my '69 IH pickup. Whether in the class-
room or trying to pick up a new skill, I have always been 
in love with learning. One of my favorite things about 
teaching is sharing that passion and getting to know each 
learner as the unique and interesting person they are. I'm 
excited to be able to do that each and every day, and am 
thankful to be a part of this great team at Frenchtown. 

Hi!  I am Dylan Bar-

nard and I will be 
teaching 6th-grade 
ELA this year.  I was 
born and raised in 
Bozeman and graduat-
ed with my teaching 
degree from MSU-
Billings.  My first 
eight years as a teach-
er, I worked at Lock-
wood Schools and 
then moved to Ya-
kima, Washington.  I 
am extremely excited 

to be back in Montana! Outside of school I enjoy coach-
ing, playing, and watching soccer.  I also enjoy most out-
door activities, including fishing, skiing, hiking, and bik-
ing.  I love the community feel so far here at Frenchtown 
Schools and am excited to see the 6th-graders grow! 

Stefan Olson is proud to 
join the Frenchtown Bronc 
community as the 7th grade 

English Language Arts 
teacher. Mr. Olson served 
the Victor community in the 
same position last year, and 
previously taught English in 
South Korea, creative writ-
ing at the University of 
Montana, and in various 
public and private schools 
across Minnesota and North 
Dakota. He holds a BA de-
gree in English, History and 
Political Science from Concordia College in Moorhead, 
MN, and an MFA in Creative Writing and an MA in Eng-
lish Teaching from the University of Montana. Born and 
raised in North Dakota, Mr. Olson has called himself a 

Montanan for six years. He enjoys canoeing, camping, and 
backpacking in Montana's backcountry, as well as skiing, 
playing hockey, golfing, motorcycling, and gardening. Mr. 
Olson lives in Missoula with his fiancé, Rachel, and their 

cat, Loki, and puppy, Beau. Go Broncs! 

My name is Jordan Quinn. 
I grew up in Polson, MT 
and then went to Montana 
State after graduation. I 
graduated from Montana 
State with an Exercise Sci-
ence- Health & Human 
Performance degree. I then 
moved to Missoula and got 
my Masters in Education. 
While doing this I was a 
long-term substitute in 
Arlee and then was hired as 
the 7-12 PE/health teacher. 
I am very passionate about 
teaching & coaching and am excited to be a bigger part of 
the Frenchtown community doing these things. I am teach-
ing 7th grade PE/health this year at Frenchtown. Outside of 
school I enjoy being on Flathead lake & spending time 
with my family in the summer and skiing in the winter. 
This is my dog Izzy, she's a Pomsky and is my favorite 
adventure partner. 

6th Grade Field Trip to the University of Montana – 

“M” Trail 

The 6th graders hiked the M-Trial and toured the Universi-
ty of Montana on Friday, September 16, 2022.  Great way 
to finish Homecoming Activities for 2022-2023. 

Bronc Spirit Day for Homecoming 
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Professional Development: Joe Sanfelippo 
This year Frenchtown School District kicked off profes-
sional development with national presenter, author and 
acclaimed superintendent Joe Sanfelippo. Along with 
great content and engaging conversations, teachers from 
across the state had the opportunity to partner and collab-
orate with teachers from Lolo, Bonner, Arlee, Clinton and 
St. Ignatius prior to the first week of school.  
 
Migration to Clever 
Frenchtown School District has migrated to Clever for the 
2022-2023 School year. Clever is an app management 
system that supports and links to Infinite Campus. This 
migration has been very consuming and we are all learn-
ing a lot. We are excited to have a new system that allows 
us to automatically upload rosters onto our digital pro-
grams that we purchase. Listed below are the current pro-
viders that we have migrated this school year. Thank you 
to our Librarians and Technology Department for all their 
hard work in making this happen.  
New Teacher Training 
 
For the first time ever, FTSD has done a two day new 
teacher orientation and training prior to the start of the 
2022-2023 school year. This was a great time to allow the 
new teachers to the district to spend some time getting to 
know each other, go through orientation and get into their 
classrooms. Thank you Aaron Griffin for setting this up. 
 
(Pictured- New Teachers Out To lunch)  

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Staff Connection Time! 

On August 23, 2022 the Frenchtown South Campus took 

lunch as a group and went to the golf course to connect 

with each other and share stories about the summer. Often 

we get so task focused that we forget to talk and enjoy our 

peers. This was a great opportunity for those of us that 

work together each day to laugh, talk and learn about each 

other. Our theme for the year is, We Are Family, and 

moments like this embody just that!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Band Is Underway In 5th Grade! 

Students in 5th grade get the opportunity to do band in the 

Intermediate School. Currently 83 students are participat-

ing. It was so fun to watch all the students bring in their 

instruments and learn how to put them together for the 

first time. Thank you to all our music teachers for making 

the joy of music happen for our 5th graders! Also, thank 

you parents for coming to the band night at the Intermedi-

ate Gym and getting your students setup with all the mate-

rials for the beginning of band.  
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New Students Lunch with Ambassadors 

With 11 new students in 4th grade and 7 new students in 

5th grade. We found it important to do a new student lunch 

and have the ambassadors (Selected students in 4th and 5th 

grade) eat with them and answer any questions that they 

might have about Frenchtown. This was a great way to 

build relationships and set up new kids for success with 

their peers. Thanks Mrs. Blass and Ms. Forte for helping 

make this happen.   

Homecoming Fun! 

Students in the Intermediate School have had a blast with 
homecoming week. Here are some of the fun pictures 
from beach day and Country/Country Club Day!  
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Thank You PTAHarvest In 4th Grade 

Mrs. Harvey’s 4th grade class had the opportunity to har-

vest everything that Mrs. Harvery grew over the summer. 

Listed are a few pictures of students having fun before they 

sampled everything that grew in the garden!  

 
Special thanks to the Frenchtown PTA for purchasing totes 
for our students in 5th grade. The totes have been great to 
allow for students to carry books from class to class.   
 Frenchtown PTA Fundraiser 
The PTA fundraiser kicked off in the gym on September 
19, 2022. It was a great time to learn about the fundraiser, 
how kids can win prizes and allow for any parents or com-
munity members to donate money to the PTA to support 
projects, field trips, and other activities in FTSD. Thanks to 
everyone that supported or helped make this event happen!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Science Class  

Science class is hands-on and provides students with an 

opportunity to learn the scientific method through project 

based learning. We really look forward to all the fun hands

- on place based education that students will encounter in 

4th and 5th grade!  
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Frenchtown Elementary September News 

Happy Fall! We are off to a great start. Students and teach-

ers are settled into a good routine of growing and learning.  

We are fortunate to have wonderful teachers, paraprofes-

sionals, maintenance staff, custodians, administrative as-

sistants, bus drivers, and playground supervisors to help 

make our school such a great family community.  We are 

seeking paraprofessionals and playground, classroom, and 

paraprofessional substitutes. If you are interested in mak-

ing a difference and helping, please consider applying to 

be part of our school.  Contact Stacie Mether at the District 

Office.   

 
As the year progresses, please make sure to stay connected 
with your child’s teacher. Check your kiddos backpack, 
ask about their day, and spend some time talking about 
what may be on their mind as they are growing. The trick 
is to ask about things that are specific, but still open-ended. 
Move beyond "fine" and "nothing" by asking your kids to 
describe their world. It's also great to start the conversation 
with an anecdote from your own day. Try one of these 
conversation-starters: 

1. Tell me about the best part of your day. 
2. What was the hardest thing you had to do to-
day? 
3. Did any of your classmates do anything funny? 
4. Tell me about what you read in class. 
5. Who did you play with today? What did you 
play? 
6. Do you think math [or any subject] is too easy 
or too hard? 
7. What's the biggest difference between this year 
and last year? 
8. What rules are different at school than our rules 
at home? Why do you think there are so many 
rules at school vs. home? 
9. Who did you sit with at lunch? 
10. Can you show me something you learned (or 
did) today? 
11. What’s one thing you did today that helped a 
friend or your teacher?  

 
Enjoy the conversation with your child, getting past noth-
ing and fine is important.  It may take time, it can happen.   
 

Please let us know how we can best support you and your 

family, stop by or call.  Enjoy the sunshine and cooler 

weather.   

 

Take GREAT care, 

 

Jodi Hall 

PK-3 Frenchtown Elementary Principal 

Meet the New Teachers 

 

Hello All! My name 

is Jasmine 

Schreckendgust and 

I will be the new 1st 

thru 3rd grade Spe-

cial Education teach-

er this school year. I 

was born and raised 

in Missoula, MT and 

am so excited to 

continue working, 

living, and being a 

part of this amazing 

community. I recently graduated from the University of 

Montana where I received my BA in Elementary Educa-

tion, Minor in Early Childhood, and Special Education 

Endorsement. Go Griz! I enjoy fishing, rafting, hiking, 

playing soccer, and of course doing it all with my puppy 

Todd. I strive to create an environment that is guided by 

trauma sensitivity, lifelong social-emotional skills, and a 

family of learners supporting, encouraging, and growing 

together. I couldn’t be happier to join the Frenchtown Ele-

mentary team! 

 
My name is Sydne Lamping, I’m 

thrilled to be starting my career 

as an educator in Frenchtown as 

a first grade teacher (Go 

Broncs!). I first realized that I 

had a passion for teaching during 

my experience working in Seat-

tle at a Boys & Girls Club. I was 

surrounded by students who 

came from all walks of life, yet 

still were eager to learn and 

adventure despite their back-

grounds. I have had several ex-

periences since my time at the 

Boys & Girls club that have 

prepared me to move forward in 

my career as an educator. As a recent graduate from the 

University of Montana, I have spent hours working with a 

diverse group of students and earned a degree in K-8 Edu-

cation. During my time in the Education program, I took 

advantage of several opportunities to further my qualifica-

tions. I teach because every student can learn and wants to 

learn and of course because first graders are awesome! 

Outside of work I enjoy outdoor activities, spending time 

with family and friends and working on myself to become 

the best version of me that I can be. I am grateful to be at 

Frenchtown surrounded by such an incredible community. 

 
 
 

 

 

 

Hello! I am Lindsay Hartze 

and this will be my second 

year teaching first 

grade. Last year, I taught at 

Hellgate Elementary. I am a 

Missoula native and I graduat-

ed from the University of 

Montana in 2020. I enjoy 

spending time outside with 

my dog and family, especially 

at our lake cabin in Idaho. I 

am really enjoying this year at 

Frenchtown and look forward 

to the rest of the year! 

 

 

Hi, I’m Sami Hollen-

back. When I’m not 

teaching you will find 

me with family. Either 

in the mountains, on a 

boat, or at a sporting 

event. We love to cheer 

on the Griz, Utes men's 

basketball), and FT 

Broncs! My husband 

and I grew up in Mis-

soula and now raise our wild boys here as well. Louis is 6 

and Crew is 18  months.  I received my bachelor degree at 

UM.  I am currently working on my masters degree in 

integrating arts in education through the Creative Pulse 

Program at UM. This is my 4th year of teaching but my 1st 

year at Frenchtown School District.  I teach kindergarten.  

I love kindergarten because of all the ‘firsts’ and ‘ah hahs’ 

that come with it.  Kinder students are so eager to learn, 

they give you hugs all day long, and they have the best one 

liners! I feel so lucky to be teaching at such an inviting and 

supportive school district.  Thank you to all that have wel-

comed me, it’s going to be a great year. 

 
My name is Alison Kilgore. This 

is my third year teaching Kinder-

garten - my favorite grade! I am 

from Missoula and graduated 

from the University of Montana 

with a Liberal Studies degree 

and Elementary Education de-

gree. I have been fortunate to 

travel and live in different parts 

of the United States and over-

seas. Out of school, I like spend-

ing time with my family and my 

dog, Kevin. I consider myself a 

life-long learner and enjoy the 

many learning opportunities the classroom brings each 

day. I am so happy to be a part of the Frenchtown School 

District! 
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Ms. Geaudry 

In Ms. Geaudry’s class in September we started the school 

year off by learning the school rules with No David and 

ways to be kind by being bucket fillers! We then learned 

our letter names and sounds through zoo phonics. In Sep-

tember we also made applesauce for apple week, and end-

ed the month with bears and learning about Native Ameri-

can Tribes in Montana. September is very busy but it gets 

the kids excited to be in school! 

 

Mrs. Grout 

In the month of September Mrs. Grout’s class learned all 

about school rules and how our class is a family. We made 

some fun projects with our names including Chicka 

Chicka Boom Boom trees. We learned about healthy 

foods and good brushing habits. We also learned all about 

apples and the life cycle of an apple with an apple picker 

stem activity. We learned about Natives Americans and 

did some fun art projects including making teepee’s. We 

dove into our writing curriculum and practiced proper 

pencil grip. We started our math curriculum and practiced 

num-

bers 

with 

the 

help 

of 

some 

play doh. We started our phonics curriculum as well and 

started letter of the day. We’re off to an awesome start in 

Kindergarten.  

 

Mrs. Spoharski 

19 smiling faces joined my class at the end of August! We 

spent our first few weeks together getting to know one 

another and becoming a class family! We made class rules 

together and reviewed and practiced our procedures to 

help make this a success-

ful year. During Septem-

ber we had apple week, 

where students observed 

different types of apples 

and even got to taste 

them! The fan favorite 

was honeycrisp! Septem-

ber 23rd was Native 

American Day, we spent 

the last week of Septem-

ber honoring Native 

Americans and learning 

about our Montana tribes 

and reservations.  

 

Mrs. Musso 

We started the school year by learning about appropriate 

behavior using the No David stories. We then learned 

about how to be good friends by reading We Don’t Eat 

Our Classmates. We followed up by learning about our 

alphabet with Chicka Chicka Boom Boom, and discover-

ing the life cycle of apples. The month ended with us 

learning all about Native American culture, and the tribes 

native to Montana. We are loving school, and are excited 

to see what we learn next month.  

 

Ms. Kilgore 

Our class started off the year building relationships and 

community through sharing and name activities. We de-

veloped our class goal around classroom expectations. 

Then we dove into letters and letter sounds with our Zoo 

friends. We learned about apples and our Montana tribes 

and reservations.  

 

Mrs. Hollenback 

What a great start to the school year!! We started the year 

by spending lots of time on feelings about school, how to 

be bucket fillers, and building our classroom community 

“family”. Together we made our class family promise and 

learned lots about each other. We dove right into Zoo 

Phonics and started focusing on a letter a day. We also 

learned all about apples.. Even baked apple pies!! At the 

end of the month we got to explore Montana native tribes.  

 

Mrs. Peters - Transitional Kindergarten 

The TK students have had an exciting start to the year! 

Big ideas for us this month include being unique, accept-

ing and welcoming everyone, and working together to 

make our school a wonderful place. We’ve been learning 

routines, reading some amazing stories, and having a lot 

of fun. Some of our highlights include: our class promise 

which we try to say every day, reading Edward the Emu & 

Edwina the Emu by Shannon Knowles and then making 

our own emu art, trying a fun share the ice cream game 

after reading Should I Share my Ice Cream by Mo Wil-

lems.  

 

TK class promise 

 

Emu artwork 

 

Share the ice cream 

game 

First grade has been busy learning routines and mak-

ing new friends. We’ve built reading stamina and learned 

how to work together on team building activities. 

 

We all had fun dressing up for Homecoming week in Sep-

tember!  Such great school spirit!  In October we will be 

heading out on our first field trip to Fort Missoula.  We 

will explore the old homestead, the old school house, and 

get to press apples into juice.  Such a great way to learn 

about our history and how kids lived and learned many 

years ago. 

 

Second Grade 

We have had a great start to the school year. Thank you 

for helping to make that happen! We have two new team 

members who joined second grade this year.   

 

Replacing Mrs. Undem is Mr. Lucas.  We are so excited to 

have him after working with him last year as our 2nd 

grade title teacher.  Welcome Mr. Lucas!  Also changing 

positions to replace Ms. Duke, is Mrs. Lin.  She joined our 

team very unexpectedly before school started but we 

couldn’t be happier to have her!  Mrs. Straw, Ms. Olson 

and Mrs. Croy are all still on the second grade team.  We 

are so excited to have your children with us! 

 

Students have been working hard learning our routines 

and expectations and we will continue to practice those to 

help them be successful.  So far they are doing a great job! 

In reading we have been investigating Informational texts 

and looking at the author’s purpose for writing the text.  

Students have enjoyed sharing about their own experienc-

es as we have read about families and dogs.   

 

Math so far has been a review of math mountains and 

single digit addition.  We are practicing our math facts 

every day and gaining a great grasp on number sense.  

Practicing at home can be very helpful in student math 

proficiency.   

We’re looking forward to a great school year!  We think 

second grade is the absolute best! 

 

Third Grade 

It’s hard to believe we are well into September!  It has 

been a fun and productive year in 3rd grade so far this 

year.  Mrs. Burklund, Mrs. Hoskinson, Mr. Gyapay and 

Mr. DiFulgentis are grateful for the opportunity to work 

with these smart and fun students.   

 

During the 1st Quarter, our students have worked hard to 

build reading stamina and dive deeper into our texts by 

comparing and contrasting, identifying sequence of 

events, exploring character feelings, analyzing text fea-

tures such as headings and captions, and calling out the 

author’s purpose.   

 

Students are currently writing their Personal Narratives.  

During this writing project, students are learning more 

about the writing process in crafting their own stories 

about an important event in their life.  We’ve also been 

reviewing manuscript writing in preparation for cursive 

writing later this year.  We are also practicing typing and 

are currently working on “home row” and not looking at 

fingers when typing.  

 

In math we started the year by diving right into multiplica-

tion and division.  The students have been working hard to 

become proficient with multiplication and division fact 
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 families from 0 through 10.  They’ve also used multipli-

cation to find the area of different shapes.  We will contin-

ue with these skills all the way into the 2nd quarter. 

 

In science, we’ve been learning about the entire process of 

pollination, the difference between plants and vegetables, 

and why flowers produce fruit.  We’re also exploring how 

certain traits of plants and vegetables have been recog-

nized, selected, and intentionally cultivated over long 

periods of time to yield better tasting foods. 

 

Social studies has been an opportunity to understand and 

explore Glacial Lake Missoula.  We are also studying 

landforms, and will learn about the Salish people that 

originally inhabited the Frenchtown/Missoula Valley be-

fore European settlement. 

 

PK-3 Counseling  

The year  has star ted off with great success!  Our  

theme for the school year is: We Are Family! We Are 

Family embodies all that we are here in Frenchtown.  We 

rally around each other, we support each other, encourage, 

lift up, and stand up for what is right!  We have a great 

community here, and we are going to be celebrating that 

and promoting it all year. Our KICK OFF Assembly is on 

September 21st .  The kids will be celebrating all that we 

are and the ways that we can strengthen our Frenchtown 

Family.  We are gearing up to have some fun and make 

some memories....the staff is doing a FLASH MOB!  

Watch for videos and a very special thank you to our Mu-

sic Department - they ALWAYS make things fun! 

 

Counseling Education Lessons will begin right after our 

assembly.  In the next month, students will be learning 

about who their counselor is, what a counselor does in 

school and how to ask for help from a counselor.  Counse-

lors are a great resource and we are so fortunate to have 

the best of the best in our school district.  If your student 

is in need of support there are lots of ways that your stu-

dent can see the counselor:  1) Parents or guardians can 

request for a check in 2)Staff can request a student see the 

counselor 3) A student can advocate for themselves and 

ask to see a counselor 4) a counselor might see a need and 

help out.  All students have access to their school counse-

lor. 

 

We will also cover big problems and small problems.  

Students will learn that BIG problems mean they need to 

get a grown up.  SMALL problems mean "I can fix it 

myself!"  This independence and confidence will be en-

couraged using Kelso's Choices to solve those small prob-

lems.  Kelso will be making an appearance in the class-

room in the next month as well.  That friendly frog teach-

es us so many great conflict resolution skills.  Information 

will be coming home in Tuesday envelopes for parents 

and guardians to help support all these skills they are 

learning.  And....get ready for breathing strategies.  We 

usually start out with Milkshake Bubbles and you may 

hear your kids talking about this important self-regulation 

skill.  

 

Thanks again for sharing your students with our school.  

They are simply THE BEST! 

 

We Are Family,  

Mrs. America and Miss Sadie PK-3 School Counselors 
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Frenchtown School District Newsletter 
PO Box 117 

17620 Frenchtown Frontage Road  

Our mission is to foster effective learning in a safe environment where students, parents, staff 
and the community share in a commitment to life-long learning and responsible citizenship. 

District Office            406-626-2600 
Elementary Office            406-626-2620 
Intermediate Office            406-626-2622 
Middle School Office           406-626-2650 
High School Office            406-626-2670 
Transportation Office         406-626-2610 
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